
TOWN OF CHATHAM SELECTMEN’S MEETING 

1/31/2018 

 
Meeting called to order 6:00pm 
 
Present: Wayne Infinger, Jason Eastman, Micah Voter, Alan Eastman, Doug McPherson, Kim Callen, Ellie 
Eastman, Lisa Lewis, Kathy Harju, Bill Briggs 
 
Minutes were approved from the previous meeting 
 
Mail review and Vouchers signed 
 
DRA approved contract with Rod Wood. They recommended adding wording about inside inspections 
and call backs. 
 
The Selectmen approved payment for Alpine Web. 
 
Mid Maine Waste sent tonnage report. 
 
Eversource electric bill for school house was given to the Historical Society. 
 
Jeanne Eastman has decided that she would like to resign from the Supervisors of the Checklist. 
 
The representative for the Selectmen to the Budget Committee will be Micah Voter. 
 
Public Beach: The Selectmen will hold a hearing to discuss use of the town beach. They have the right to 
post the beach for residence only. They can also limit access to the boat launch to residence only. They 
also have the right to make parking rules.  The biggest issue will be enforcement of the ordinance. Fish 
and Game said that they would continue to stock lower Kimball but will not police it. It was decided to 
hold the meeting on Thurs, Feb. 22 at 6:00. The meeting will be held at the town hall. There will be a 
notice put into the newspaper.  
 
There has been a part ordered to fix the lock on the town office door. Mrs. Voter will be making a 
curtain to put up in the office to put in front of the safes. Wayne Infinger will be purchasing a larger 
mailbox. Sue Crowley will be washing and waxing the floor so that the office will be ready to use. 
 
Kenyon King will be representing the town of Chatham at the Eastern Slope Airport. A letter is needed to 
verify this. 
 
Road Agent:  
There is a resident on Little Chatham Road that keeps calling to inform Alan of ice on the road. He told 
Alan that his son had been in an accident on the road and that a lawyer had told him that if he had 
notified the town ahead of time the town would be held liable for the accident. Wayne Infinger said that 
he would look into that and get back to Alan. 
 



Doug MacPherson mentioned that the Historical Society would be hosting a final bon fire celebrating the 
250th anniversary for the town of Chatham. There would be a bon fire, slide show and food. 
 
Meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
     
 
 
 
 
 


